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ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE 

 
PUBLIC NOTE OF THE MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 26 MARCH 2012 

AT 4.30 PM IN COMMITTEE ROOM 16 
 

Members present: 
 

Sir Alan Haselhurst (in the Chair) 
Rosie Cooper 
Graham Evans 
Mark Francois 
Simon Kirby 
Nigel Mills 
Tessa Munt 

Sarah Newton 
Mark Tami 

Mr Dave Watts 
 

Apologies:  Dr Phillip Lee, Mr John Spellar  
 
In attendance: Mel Barlex, Director of Parliamentary Estates (for item 3) 
 John Greenaway, Director of Business Management, and Sue Harrison, 

Director of Catering and Retail Services (for items 4 and 5) 
  John Borley, Director General of Facilities (for item 5) 
  
1. NOTES OF DISCUSSION 

 
The Committee approved the informal note of the meeting held on 19 March.  
 
Matters arising: The Committee agreed that the Parliamentary Labour Party be 
granted a derogation to use the Members Dining Room for a party event on 
Wednesday 20 June. Other facilities would be available to other Members.  
 
The Committee agreed that the next meeting of the Committee should take place 
on Monday 23 April.  
 
The Committee agreed that the Chairman write to the Speaker recommending that, 
following a request from the BBC, a big screen be installed in Portcullis House during 
the Olympic Games to enable Parliamentarians, staff, officers of the House and visitor 
to watch coverage of the Olympic Games. 
 

2. UPDATE FROM THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE AND CLERK OF THE HOUSE 
  

The Committee noted an update from the Chief Executive and Clerk of the House.  
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A Member queried the £75 cost of tickets for an event planned for the Terrace on 
the Queen’s Jubilee. The cost would include a £10 charitable fee and the remaining 
price would cover the cost of the event, and the Member considered that £65 was 
expensive and requested a break-down of the costings for the event.  A Member 
questioned whether the Terrace would be available for business use by Members 
during the event. 
 
 

3. 53 PARLIAMENT STREET 
 

The Committee was briefed by Mel Barlex, Director of Parliamentary Estates.   
 
 

4. CATERING AND RETAIL SERVICES 
  

The Committee was briefed by John Greenaway, Director of Business Management, 
and Sue Harrison, Director of Catering and Retail Services. John Greenaway informed 
the Committee that four broad options for the use of the Portcullis Atrium had been 
considered. The favoured option, as outlined in the Committee’s walkaround, was to 
install a coffee and sandwich outlet in the area currently occupied by the post office. 
The post office would be moved into the Members’ Centre. This would require a re-
design of the Members’ Centre. The next stage would be to undertake a feasibility 
study, design option and produce detailed costings. It was noted that the results of the 
recent Members’ survey had shown that 90% of the respondees had indicated that 
they found the Members’ Centre useful. John Greenaway was producing a paper for 
the Management Board on the proposals. It was confirmed that the proposal included 
the preparation of fresh sandwiches. A Member said that the proposals should be 
more adventurous and that the whole of Portcullis House ground floor should be 
addressed as a whole rather than piecemeal. It was agreed that the future of the 
Members’ Centre should be the subject of a future paper to the Committee.  
 
Sue Harrison briefed the Committee on the progress of recommendations arising from 
the Committee’s inquiry into Catering and Retail Services. Mrs Harrison reported that 
there had been a significant reduction in footfall. It was difficult to determine whether 
the decline had been due to price increases or due to staff having had no pay increases 
for three years. It would be a challenge to increase footfall in the current climate. The 
Catering Directorate was currently formulating a business improvement plan, as part of 
the market testing process. Jon Hewitt, who advised the Committee during its 
Catering inquiry, was assisting with the development of the plan. 
 
A Member noted that staffing costs were excessive. He said that footfall was not the 
only challenge. Mrs Harrison informed the Committee that headcount had been 
reduced by 10% due to the voluntary exit scheme. There had been a small increase in 
staff costs due to an increase in the banqueting area. It was noted that the banqueting 
area should be making a small profit. Changes to employment contracts were being 
investigated, with discussions with the unions currently taking place. This would 
provide more flexibility. Business Cases were due to be provided to the Administration 
Committee, Finance and Services Committee and House Commission in April as part of 
the Savings Programme. 
 
It was stated that the restriction for events to be sponsored by Members should be 
removed to provide an opportunity to hold additional events in the House. This would 
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provide a marketing opportunity, but, Members pointed out, these should be 
affordable to the average family and not restricted, by price, to large corporations.  
 
A Member queried whether any improvement in staff productivity had been noted 
during the past year. 
 
It was agreed that the menu options suggested for the Adjournment would be 
circulated to all Members of the Committee before a decision was taken. It was 
agreed that the bar in Moncrieff’s would revert to restricted hours as the experiment 
of extended opening hours had failed to produce required benefits. Proposed 
reciprocal arrangements with House of Lords facilities were also agreed.   
 
 

5. MARKET TESTING 
  

The Committee was briefed by John Borley, Director General of Facilities. He 
informed the Committee that the market testing process was proceeding. Filters had 
been applied and prioritisation had taken place to determine how to proceed further 
with the programme. Four areas had been indentified to take forward within the 
market testing process – Catering, Cleaning, Accommodation Services and Print 
Services. Each of these areas would provide business improvement ideas before a 
decision was taken to put the areas out to market testing. Mr Borley informed the 
Committee that he was recruiting an interim Director of Catering and that Sue 
Harrison would move into income generation. 

 
 
6. A.O.B. 

 
The Clerk distributed an email regarding a Freedom of Information request about the 
trial of iPads. He informed Members that the response to the FOI would require the 
disclosure of some personal information. 

 
 
7. DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING 

 
THE COMMITTEE WILL NEXT MEET ON MONDAY 23 APRIL 2012 AT 4.30 PM IN 
COMMITTEE ROOM 16. 
 


